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April 23, 2008

Marissa Hernandez

U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement

425 I St. NW, Suite 1000

Washington, D.C., 20536

Re:
El CENTRO de Igualdad y Derechos  Comments to DHS Docket No. ICEB-2006-0004

Dear Ms. Hernandez:

El CENTRO de Igualdad y Derechos submits these comments in opposition to the supplemental proposed rule that reissues the rule on Safe Harbor Procedures for Employers Who Receive a No-Match Letter. 

El CENTRO de Igualdad y Derechos is an immigrants’ rights advocacy organization based in Albuquerque, NM which represents over 1500 workers and students.

Since the Department of Homeland Security issued the Safe Harbor Procedures for Employers Who Receive a No-Match Letter, El CENTRO has received and documented a troubling number of phone calls regarding workers who have had their documents illegally re-verified, have been told not to speak Spanish at work, and who have been fired before being given the opportunity to remedy the no-match situation.  Various managers within  a local restaurant chain have told us that they have been directed not to hire Spanish speakers because it is “too much trouble.” This type of discriminatory activity was taking place even when the injunction was issued to prevent the procedures from being implemented.  The procedures have caused wide-spread confusion and panic by both employers and workers and have fomented an increasingly exploitative, adversarial work environment. 
El CENTRO de Igualdad y Derechos strongly opposes the Department of Homeland Security’s re-issuance, without any substantive change, of the Safe Harbor Procedures for Employers Who Receive a No-Match Letter based on the following reasons:

· The rule does nothing to address issues raised by the court.

· The rule has resulted in the firing of lawfully authorized workers.

· The rule will continue to undermine labor rights thereby causing a detrimental impact on all workers. 

· The rule will overburden the Social Security Administration. 

· The rule will be costly to workers and the economy.

Sincerely,

Rachel LaZar, Director
El CENTRO de Igualdad y Derechos

1701 Broadway SE

Albuquerque, NM 87102

(505) 246-1627

(505) 243-5584

rlazar_elcentro@yahoo.com
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